Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved and adopted the criteria for the admission of teenagers to the looked-after system (i.e. that children aged 13 and over will not be admitted to the looked-after system when the principal reason is parental unwillingness to continue to care for them).

The reasons are that, sometimes, the Authority is pressured to look after teenagers because of family disputes. In such cases, social workers face parental unwillingness to care for their children – as distinct from parents’ being prevented from caring for their children. These problems can arise in circumstances when young people are arrested and parents refuse to attend the Police Station to collect them, or simply when the task of caring for a teenager does not fit the lifestyle the parents want to choose for themselves. Such young people may only be in the looked after system for a fairly short time. Often they do return home. However, they are often very disruptive within the looked-after system, and cause difficulty for other looked-after children and staff in children’s homes. They frequently also suffer major disruption in their own lives, such as not going to school and getting into trouble.
Being looked after is not a solution for these young people and their families. A range of services is available to assist them in resolving their differences, including some of those listed above. Services will be added to in 2004, by the introduction of a new Family Services Team, funded from the new Safeguarding grant. 

Options considered and rejected: Options are in place and being developed to offer alternative services to these children.

Assessment of Risk: It is important that young people enjoy permanency and stability of care. Although, sometimes, this can only be provided by the Authority’s looking after the child, removing a child from home can add to disruption. Support at home is a better response.

The source of funding: (Not Applicable)

Legal advice obtained the Head of Law and Administration.

Financial advice obtained: (Not Applicable)

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:-

Report of the Lead Member for Community and Social Services to the meeting of the Cabinet held on 7th April, 2004


Contact Officer: Paul Woltman 


Tel No 0161 793 2243

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Health and Social Issues Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  John Warmisham
Dated:  Thursday, 8 April, 2004

Lead Member
This decision was published on 21st April, 2004, and will come in force on 29th April, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

